
 

WEEKLY POLICE BLOTTER 

Week of March 11, 2024 – March 17, 2024 

 

 

Total Calls for Service:  487 

 

Traffic Stops: 61 

 Citations Issued:  20 

  (including citations from Vehicle Accidents) 

 Warnings Issued: 54 

 Vehicles Impounded:  1 

Traffic Enforcement Details: 116 

 (Stop sign, intersection, speed, etc. enforcement) 

Directed Area Patrols:  72 

 (Includes all parks, commercial areas, and areas of concern for illegal activity) 

Foot Patrols:  8 

School Walk-throughs:   4 

Vehicle Accidents:  9 

 Reportable (requiring EMS or Tow):   4 

 Non-Reportable:   4 

 Assisting other Departments:   1 

 

 

 

 

 

 



INCIDENTS 

 

3/11/24 – unit block Jones Avenue – Officers were dispatched to the area for a reported vehicle accident 

involving a parked car. After arriving on scene, Officers spoke with the operator of the striking vehicle 

and detected signs of impairment. Officers conducted Standardized Field Sobriety Tests of the driver and 

determined that were in fact signs of impairment. The driver was taken into custody under the suspicion 

of driving under the influence. 

 

3/12/24 – 800 block Willow Grove Avenue – Officers were dispatched to the area along with the Fire 

Department after receiving reports of a vehicle accident and one of the cars was on its side. Officers shut 

down the roadway and conducted an accident investigation. Officers spoke with one of the drivers 

involved in the crash and detected signs of impairment. Officers conducted standardized field sobriety 

tests on the driver and determined that there were signs of impairment. The driver was taken into 

custody under the suspicion of driving under the influence. 

 

3/13/24 – 9200 block Ridge Pike – Officers were notified by the Pennsylvania State Police that a subject 

with an active arrest warrant was attempting to purchase a handgun at a local gun shop. Officers 

responded to the scene and took the suspect into custody on the active warrant. 

 

3/14/24 – unit Block Park Avenue – Officers were dispatched to the area for a reported disturbance on a 

Septa Train. Septa Transit Police requested that Springfield Officers respond as they would have a 

delayed response. When Officers arrived, the train was no longer on location, and the incident was 

turned back over to the Septa Transit Police for further investigation.  

 

3/17/24 – 1500 block Bethlehem Pike – While on patrol, Officers conducted a stop on a pedestrian, and 

it was determined that there were active arrest warrants out of Philadelphia and Virginia. After verifying 

the identity of the individual, the subject was detained awaiting confirmation of the warrants, and then 

taken into custody and transported to the Philadelphia Police Department on their warrant. 


